

## Shire President's Message



## Karri Cup

The sun shone on another highly successful Karri Cup over the Anzac Day long weekend, The event was set to make up for last's years COVID cancellation drawing in excess of 400 riders and their supporters to Northcliffe for the popular annual event.

I commend the Northcliffe Visitor Centre and the multitude of sponsors and volunteers who pull this event together every year.

The Karri Cup is one of the region's major annual events, bringing the community together, raising the profile of the area and boosting the economy.

The Hillbrook Market Day is a fabulous

addition to the event with a myriad of former Warren District Hospital site, the stalls and activities to entertain patrons, vacant land is 20,147m<sup>2</sup> and will serve as and along with this year's Pinot Picnic, a brand new modern aged care facility our events are showcasing our region replacing "Moonya Residential Care" and produce to the greatest.

## **Annual Hard Waste Collection**

The annual hard waste collection is taking place this month. This annual service is provided by the Shire for landowners who receive a regular weekly Sculpture in the Vines kerbside collection service.

Hard waste is defined as furniture and other household goods. In the interest of safety we ask that you only place your items on the kerb the week before your collection date.

### **New Aged Care Facility for Manjimup**

Manjimup is set for a new aged care facility following the signing of a 42 year lease agreement between the Shire of Manjimup and Baptistcare. Part of the

which Baptistcare have operated since

The new high aged care facility will now enter the planning phase and is hoped to be completed by 2024.

Congratulations to Fontanini, Paul Carnage Creations, who recently won the Shire of Manjimup and Pemberton Arts Group Acquisitive Art Prize, for his piece "Looking to the Future, Remembering the Past", at the Annual Pemberley Sculptures in the Vine Exhibition. Paul's creation is striking, the Shire is yet to decide where to exhibit the piece.

Until next time stay well and safe....Paul

Some great street art is appearing in Northcliffe with artists, Tara Brooks,



Paul Fontanini, Carnage Creations, with his award winning sculpture Looking to the Future, Remembering the Past







Alicia Rogerson, Liz Edmunds and Amara Sinclair-Hill from Southern Forest Arts getting involved in a project to add some colour to the street bins. Each bin will celebrate a different plant species endemic to the region that is currently endangered or vulnerable to future threat. The project has been funded by the Northcliffe

Community Shire. Development Group, Regional Arts WA, the State Government of WA and Southern Forest Arts.



# Shire Bulletins can be viewed on the Shire website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au/shirebulletin



West Ward Councillors Cr Murray Ventris (08) 9776 1757

Cr Kenneth Lawrence (08) 9776 2010

**Pemberton Waste Transfer Station** Lot 13760 Pemberton Northcliffe Rd Yeagarup Wednesday: 11am - 5pm

Saturday/Sunday: 12pm - 5pm

**Pemberton Library** 

Pemberton Lesser Hall - 9776 1311 Wednesday and Thursday: 9am - 1.30pm

Friday 9.30am to 5pm Saturday 9am - 12pm

## **2021 Ordinary Council Meetings**

Meetings are held in the Council Chamber, off Brockman Street, Manjimup Copies of the agenda are available via the Shire website Tuesday before the meeting. The Shire of Manjimup recommends attendance from members of the public only if they have essential matters to discuss due to COVID-19 restrictions.

6 May 27 May 17 June NCF

8 July

29 July 19 August

21 October 18 November 16 December

9 September WPL 30 September

Shire President - Paul Omodei

# **Administration Centre**

8.15am-4.30pm Monday-Friday Tel: (08) 9771 7777 Fax: (08) 9771 7771 37-39 Rose Street, Manjimup

Postal: PO Box 1, Manjimup WA 6258 Email: info@manjimup.wa.gov.au

Website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au Emergencies Only A/H: 6454 4600